Dear Praying Friends,

We would like to begin our letter by thanking each of you for your prayers and support throughout this past year. God has done many marvelous things, not only in Africa, but in our own lives as well. We are grateful for His daily wisdom and His Spirit to guide us, and we are also very thankful for brothers and sisters in Christ who partner with us to accomplish God's work.

As we do each November, we want to give you an update on our family from this year. The highlight of our year was the wedding of our third daughter Heidi in July. What a special time this was with our family and friends! Our oldest daughter Erica was home on furlough from Kenya and was able to be a part of the wedding, as well as our daughter Deborah and her husband David from Indiana, and our youngest daughter Julia (who is a junior at Golden State Baptist College in California). What a blessing to spend time together and to add another wonderful son to our family!



Heidi and her new husband Noah moved to Oahu, Hawaii, in August, where he is the assistant pastor at Friendship Baptist Church. Heidi is giving piano lessons, and Noah teaches several classes in the Christian school. They both lead the youth program and have a good group of teenagers to work with. I know they would appreciate your prayers as they adjust to a new ministry in a new location.

Lori and I are now looking forward to the beginning of December when we have our Candidate School at BIMI for new missionaries coming to be approved. We are excited to see that God is continuing to call forth more laborers into the fields of the world, and we are praying for His wisdom as we help to counsel and train these new laborers for the work God has called them to do.

May God bless you during the upcoming Christmas season!

Until all nations hear,